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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2014-732
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: November 12, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F, RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: November 14, 2014
Type of Action: Supplement to previous economic development agreement; appropriation; CIP amendment; designation of oversight agency; authorization executie 
Bill Summary: The bill approves the execution of Supplemental Agreement No. 1 to the City’s economic development agreement with Railex, LLC to provide for the distribution of a $5 million FDOT Economic Development Transportation Fund grant via the City to the Railex West Bowden Rail Yard project. The bill appropriates the $5 million FDOT grant to Railex and amends the 2015-19 Capital Improvement Program to incorporate the project, finding that deferral of the amendment to the next annual CIP adoption cycle would be detrimental to the public interest because of the potential loss of the state grant funding. The bill designates the Public Works Department as the oversight agency for the project and authorizes the execution of documents and the making of technical amendments that do not change the City’s financial responsibilities, provided that any changes to the description of ingress to and egress from the project is onto Toledo Road or other points north thereof to Powers Avenue. 
Background Information: Railex will construct a 252,000 square foot refrigerated warehouse/logistics center to load refrigerated cargo onto trains as part of a coast-to-coast temperature-controlled rail cargo network. The company plans to hire 310 new full-time employees at an average salary of $47,581generating an annual payroll of $17.3 million.  The company’s capital investment in the logistics center/warehouse, equipment, furniture and fixtures and refrigerated rail cars and intermodal trailers is estimated at $105.7 million.  The City granted the project a REV grant and a QTI match.  The state is contributing $6,829,000 in incentives to the project, of which $5 million is in the form of an FDOT economic development grant to the City for pass-through to the project.
Policy Impact Area: Economic development 
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates a $5 million FDOT grant to the project
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